
 

 

Friday the 16th June, forthcoming events for the week commencing 19th June 2023 

Monday  19.6.23 

8.00-8.40am 
3.15-4.15pm 

 
3.15-4.30pm 

Extended 3.15-5.30pm 

Breakfast Club 
Cricket Club (Pavilion) 

 
Hang Out after school club 

Tuesday  20.6.23 

8.00-8.40am 
3.15-4.15pm 

 
3.15-4.30pm 

Extended 3.15-5.30pm 

Breakfast Club 
Musical Theatre Group (Chapel) 
 
Hang Out after school club 

Wednesday  21.6.23 

8.00-8.40am 
 

3.15-4.30pm 
Extended 3.15-5.30pm 

Breakfast Club  
 
Tennis Club (Pavilion) and Arts & Crafts Club 
Hang out after school club 

Thursday  22.6.23 

8.00-8.40am 
 

3.15-4.30pm 
Extended 3.15-5.30pm 

Breakfast Club  
 
Forest School 
Hang out after school club 

Friday 23.6.23 
8.00-8.40am 
3.15-4.30pm 

Extended 3.15-5.30pm 

Breakfast Club  
Hang Out after school club 

  

Friday Newsletter 
  

Future Dates 

Year 6 transition days:  Stratford Grammar School - 29th June, North Oxfordshire Academy - 3rd & 4th 

July, Kineton High School - 5th July and the Warriner School - 10th & 11th July 

Hornton Day of Books - Friday 23rd of June 
The staff will be dressing up as characters from the Wizard of Oz, therefore, the children are welcome to 
wear non uniform (maybe a Munchkin) or dress up as their favourite book character. It is going to be a 
fun day, I am looking forward to sharing the writing we will complete, and the photos of us dressed up. 
 
Transition Day - 28th of June. We will be inviting all our new children to join us on this important day. 
Sports Day - Monday 26th June 9.30am at the Pavilion (Reserve Sports Day 12th of July 9.30am) 
Orchard (EYFS) New Parents evening - Wednesday 12th July 7.00pm 
Science Competition finals event Oxford Museum - 10th July 9.30am 
Gaydon Motor Museum trip for children in Oak Class - 14th July  
Oxford Science Centre Trip - Nursery and EYFS 18th of July, Year 3-6 19th of July 
 

Year 6 Leavers Party, shhhhh it is a secret  Save the date - Sunday the 9th of July 2023 

The parents of the children in Year 6 are organising a party for this special group of children. The event 

will take place from 4.30-6.30pm and will be for Year 6 and their families. Following this, from 6.30-

9.00pm the children will have a campfire and disco. 

 

  
 



 

 
Hornton Primary School Council Fun Run 

 

 In Peach Tree and Orchard Class the children will be raising money for a new reading shelter. 

 Oak Class are busy planning their Maths Garden and would love additional funds for new 

equipment. 

 In Willow Class, the children would like to replace their brown old carpet with something more 

cheerful.  

 Mr Runcorn has asked if his class could raise money for additional books for their class library. 

Please hand in the money you have collected to your class teacher, or if you would find it easier, you can 

transfer any collected money via ParentPay ‘Fun Run Sponsorship Money’. We are so grateful to everyone 

that is supporting our wonderful small school. 

Thank you so much 

The School Council 

  

The children were wonderful last 

week during the Hornton Fun Run. 

We were all so proud of them. We 

hope to make this an annual event 

and invite parents to join in.  

Please could all the sponsorship 

money be returned by next Friday. 

We can then announce the grand 

total at Sports day. 

 

 

 

 



 

Hornton Sports Day Monday 26th June 

The children have started training for Sports Day and are looking forward to the big event. It will take 

place at the Pavilion and we hope it will be as successful as last year. If anyone has any gazebos we could 

borrow for the morning please could you let me know. 

Timings 

All children including Peach Tree - Start 9.30am 

We aim to finish all the races by 11.30am 

If the weather be unkind we have a reserve date which is 12th July 2023 - times as above. 

Key Information 

 Children should wear their PE uniform to school on Sports day. 

• Should the weather be sunny and hot it is vital that children bring sunscreen, hat/cap and have their 
water bottles. 

• The weather may be cool so it is important the children have a sweatshirt to keep them warm. 
• Please bring a chair or picnic blanket to watch the event. 
• After the event children will be escorted inside by their teachers and school will finish at the normal 

time of 3.15pm. 
• Please park at the far end of the Pavilion car park. 
• Should we need to cancel sports day due to weather we will contact you via email at 8.00am. 
• Photography - as some pupils parents have not given permission for their child to be photographed it 

means NO photographs/Videos to be taken. 
• There will be a parent race so start training! 
 

Recorders Teacher - We are sorry to announce that Mrs Payne, our recorders teacher, will be leaving us at 

the end of this term.  Mrs Payne has been teaching the children at Hornton Primary School for many years 

and we will be sorry to see her go.  As a thank you we are organising a collection, so if anyone would like to 

contribute to a leaving gift, you can do so via ParentPay. 

Afterschool Clubs at the Pavilion – if you are running late to collect your child from a club, they will be 

walked back to school by a member of staff.  It is not always possible to contact anyone during a club that 

is held offsite, so if you arrive late at the Pavilion and everyone has already left, please make your way to 

school to collect your child. 

Sun hats - Please could all children have a sun hat in school, I would also suggest that parents apply a long 

lasting sun protection cream at the beginning of the school day. If it looks like it is going to be a particularly 

sunny day, children are allowed to bring in a small tube of cream (named) to be applied by themselves at 

lunchtime.  

Donna Fowler and Nicole Scarsbrook - In the holidays these wonderful ladies made some planters for the 

playground. We cannot wait to plant them but we do not have any soil. If anyone would like to donate a 

bag of peat or soil to the school we would be so grateful.  

                                                 



 

Parking - As we all know, we have limited parking available in the immediate vicinity of the school. Even so, 

it is imperative that we continue to park with respect to the residents of Hornton and their right of way to 

their homes. There is ample parking availability at the Pavilion, from where it is a short and pleasant walk 

to the school. A few minutes extra walking time will make such a difference to the congestion around the 

school and the combined safety of children, parents and residents. 

 

Hornton Pavilion 

Hornton Pavilion (Village Hall) is a warm welcoming venue ideal for Birthday Parties. 

To view and discuss booking dates contact Isabelle Harris on 01295 670304. 

 

 

 

 


